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December 19, 2018

Honorable Members of the City Council 
City of Los Angeles 
200 N. Spring Street Room 395 
Los Angeles, CA 90012

Attention: Holly L. Wolcott, City Clerk

COUNCIL FILE 17-1342-S1 THE BORING COMPANY / CONSTRUCTION OF 
TUNNEL STRUCTURE / EXCAVATION PERMIT

Honorable Councilmembers:

RECOMMENDATION

Receive and file this notification that The Boring Company has officially canceled the 
subject application for a permit to construct a tunnel structure beneath Sepulveda 
Boulevard.

DISCUSSION

On April 18, 2018, the Public Works and Gang Reduction (PWGR) Committee approved 
an amended motion recommending a that the City Council find the project to be 
Categorically Exempt under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and also 
that City Council authorize the Bureau of Engineering and other City Departments to 
issue permits for the project.

Subsequent to the PWGR action; the Bureau of Engineering received the attached 
notification from The Boring Company dated December 7, 2018, requesting cancelation 
of the application for the subject tunnel project beneath Sepulveda Boulevard.

The recommendations to authorize the project have not been heard or approved by City 
Council. Therefore, the Bureau of Engineering believes that no further action is 
required by City Council and that receiving and filing this notification will be sufficient to 
acknowledge the cancelation of the project.
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If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Bureau of Engineering 
Deputy City Engineer, Ted Allen, at (213) 485-4915.

Sincerely,

Gary Lee Moore, PE 
City Engineer

GLM/TA:ab
Q:\GLM\City Engineer\GLM Signed Documents\2018 Documents\17-1342-S1 BOE Notification 
of Project Cancelation.pdf

Attachment

Councilmember Bob Blumenfield Council District 3 
Councilmember Paul Koretz, Council District 5 
Kevin James, Board of Public Works 
Joel F. Jacinto, Board of Public Works 
Ted Jordan, Office of the City Attorney 
Siegmund Shyu, Office of the City Attorney 
Ted Allen, Bureau of Engineering

cc:



THE

B9RING
COMPANY

December 7, 2018

Ted Allen, P.E.

Deputy City Engineer

City of Los Angeles

Development Services & Permits

Bureau of Engineering, Department of Public Works

1149 S. Broadway, Suite 700

Los Angeles, CA 90015

Ted.Allen@lacity.org

RE: 2352-2356 South Sepulveda Boulevard (The Boring Company)

Withdrawal of The Boring Company Proof of Concept Tunnel Project LA, Tunnel Excavation Permit 
Application (Council File 17-1342-SI)

Dear Mr. Allen:

The undersigned, by its authorized agent, hereby formally withdraws the above tunnel excavation permit 
application.

Sincerely,

Michael Thompson 
The Boring Company

1 Rocket Road 
Hawthorne, California 90250 
www.boringcompany.com
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